
Page 1                                                                                  THE BULLETIN                                                                                       Aug/Sept 2022                    

 

The Bulletin 
August/September 

 2022 

The Official Publication of the New York State Moose Association 

 

 

Ross Chastain’s #1 car at convention  NYS Chapel @ Moose Haven 

← Bus Trip to Moose Haven 

↓  Residents of Moose Haven and Visitors 



Page 2                                                                                  THE BULLETIN                                                                                      Aug/Sept 2022                          

 

GreetingsGreetingsGreetingsGreetings,  

It seems that every year 
we lose respected members 
through their passing. This 

year is no different with the loss of many faith-
ful members. One particular loss that struck 
me hard this year was the recent death of Paul 
Campbell, NYSMA Vice President. I got to know 
and respect Paul and his loss is a blow to the 
state and his lodge. My sincere condolences go 
out to Paul’s family. 

The International Convention  in Orlando 
proved to be another huge success with many 
New York members attending. Sessions and 
workshops were educational and well-attended, 
with standing room only at several. A special 
treat for many members was the road trip to 
Moosehaven, celebrating 100 years of continual 
service to our organization. Visitors got a 
chance for a self-guided tour; had an opportuni-
ty to visit the New York Chapel; and to pur-
chase handmade items from the residents at 
the community. Visitors were also treated to a 
great barbecue and other refreshments. 

It’s just a little over a month until we meet at 
the State Convention in Niagara Falls August 
25-28. I encourage everyone to register early. 
Online registration and hotel registration are 

both available on the website 
and have been sent to each 
lodge and member on the mail-
ing list. Plan now! Register 
now!  

(Continued on pg 3)    
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MessageMessageMessageMessage    
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 (Continued from pg 2) 

As we did at Binghamton, the Saturday Banquet will be theme-oriented. This banquet will 
be NFL … wear your favorite team apparel and we’ll make it a fun and spirited party for 
all! 

I know I repeat myself when I remind each lodge that their President and Administrator 
are required to be present at state conventions, conferences and district meetings, as well 
as the international convention, but it bears repeating. You took the oath of office and 
are expected to respect the Moose General Laws. Let’s see 100% participation! 

We can do better! Let’s shoot for plus one in membership and giving! MAKE IT HAPPEN. 

Fraternally, Fraternally, Fraternally, Fraternally,     

Rick Rick Rick Rick     

Rick Clawson, Rick Clawson, Rick Clawson, Rick Clawson, NYSMA PresidentNYSMA PresidentNYSMA PresidentNYSMA President    

Check out our FB Page 
Like and Follow to get all the 
news and information. 

The place for our members to see 

NYS CHAPTER RALLY DAY CEL-NYS CHAPTER RALLY DAY CEL-NYS CHAPTER RALLY DAY CEL-NYS CHAPTER RALLY DAY CEL-

EBRATIONEBRATIONEBRATIONEBRATION    

DATE: September 16 & 
17, 2022 

PLACE: OWEGO MOOSE 
LODGE 

STAY TUNED FOR 
MORE DETAILS!! 

Watch for updates 
via our   Facebook 

 

The Pier at Moose Haven 
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                     Moose Charities Update 
Dear Brother and Sister, 
 
 As your New York State Moose Associations Moose Charities 
Chairmen, we would like to say how excited we are to be able to 
see each of you in Niagara Falls later this month.  We feel it is 
important to come together and keep the beliefs of our Founding 
Father, James J Davis, close at heart.  When we meet for the Con-
ferences and Conventions we not only learn from each other but 
we each play a role in strengthening our Fraternal Order, One 
Moose. 
 

We hope your families have enjoyed a fun filled Summer.  Maybe you got together with rela-
tives you hadn't seen in a few year at a family reunion, made some new friends or went to 
some amusement parks together.  Unfortunately, Summer is coming to an end and Fall is just 
around the corner.  So the time has come to be thinking about the dreaded back to school shop-
ping and what styles are in now and that does every Teacher want your child to have for their 
class. 
 

We at Moose Charities would like to remind you that in this ever changing world around us, 
our Children at Mooseheart and our Seniors at Moosehaven still depend on us.  They are so 
grateful for the many blessings you have provided for them.  As each of their stories are differ-
ent the one thing they all have in common is the Love of their Moose Families and the safety 
that is provided for them. 
 

Today the word family means something different to everyone.  Some families have two par-
ents well some have one.  Likewise, families that did have two or more incomes may now have 
one income.  Somehow we always seem to dig deep inside and make things happen.  The bills 
get paid, food is on the tables, we have things that is need and some of our wants.   
 

With that being said, we at Moose Charities would like to challenge our Moose Families to do-
nate to Mooseheart School while shopping for your families needs and wants this back to 
school season.  How you ask?  We can all shop on Amazon Smile and chose Mooseheart 
School as our charity of chose.  It is really rather easy to do just shop for your families items 
on Amazon Smile and they will donate a portion to Mooseheart School.  You are not only get-
ting things for your family but also our Mooseheart school and the children that live there.  To-
gether we can “MAKE IT HAPPEN” 

 

Fraternally Yours, 
 

Jim & Mindya 

Jim Parks  
  and  
                         Mindya Hungerford  
 
New York State Moose Association Moose Charities Chairmen 
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Hello Brothers and Sisters! 

It is almost time for Convention!   Preparations are being made by many to head to Niagara Falls!  
August is a great time of year to visit our very own Wonder of the World!  Summer months are al-
ways very busy for all of us, as we try to squeeze in as much as we can before the snow flies, so I 
hope that you can all make it to Western NY for our Annual Convention.   

I’m sure that you have all been getting out in your communities to see what you can do!  Warm 
weather allows us to tackle some of those much-needed projects like highway cleanups, lawn mow-
ing, building repairs and many other things that are difficult to do in the colder months.   Many 
Lodges are holding outdoor events to raise money for their communities.  There’s Bike Rallies, 
Meat Raffles, picnics and other fun things going on at our Lodges.  If your lodge is planning some-
thing, make sure that you share the information, as others would likely be interested in attending 
and donating.   

Our HOC project at Binghamton in April was a great success.  With the food and monetary dona-
tions combined, the representatives from CHOW reported that our donations yielded 6147 meals 
for the Broome County area!  Thank you to everyone that donated! 

At Niagara Falls, our HOC project will be in support of Niagara County Child Protective Services 
(CPS).  They are asking for gift card donations, preferably from TOPS or WALMART in $10 and $20 
value.  These cards will be for emergency purposes and given to social workers that are called in to 
help families in crisis.  The social worker will purchase items to help the family get through the sit-
uation.  CPS will also be very happy to receive donations of BABY DIAPERS and BABY FORMULA.  
Due to storage limitations, these are the only supply items they are asking for.  Monetary dona-
tions will also be accepted, with checks made payable to NYSMA, and we’ll see that the above 
items are purchased and donated to CPS.    

The next quarterly HOC Report is due by August 15th.  Administrators make sure you get it done 
and in on time to receive the much-deserved credit for all that you do for so many others!  Chap-
ters keep submitting your information on your monthly 114 Reports.  Hours volunteered and miles 
driven by members as well as all monies donated should all be reported.  We are always looking for 
stories, pictures or anything you want to share about the services you provide to others in the 
name of the Moose, so please share your ideas with us.  Thank you all for all that you do each and 
every day towards the kindness to others!  Please keep up the good work and MAKE IT HAPPEN! 

Hope to see you all in Niagara Falls.  May you all have a safe and enjoyable summer! 

 

Fraternally, 

Phyllis Kelkenberg 
HOC Chairman 
phylkelk@gmail.com 
 

 

“Sometimes it takes only one act of kindness and caring to change a person’s life.”  

           – Jackie Chan 
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NYSMA Sports Committee 

 

Kim Holden, Sports Chairman 

PO Box 26, Trout Creek, NY 13847 

Phone: (607) 865-4963; Cell Phone: (607) 240-3729 

e-mail: nysmasports@gmail.com  
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